
Please accept this email as my view and objection against any new housing to be built along 
the A110 in relation to the below policy.

3,000 new houses at a ‘deeply green’ ‘sustainable urban extension’ referred to as ‘Chase 
Park’ (also known as Vicarage Farm) on the open Green Belt countryside next to Trent Park 
either side of the A110 (Enfield Road) between Oakwood and Enfield town (Policy SP PL 10, 
pages 80-87, and Figure 3.11);

I am against any building upon our precious green belt land anywhere but more so 
Vicarage Farm as this area is where I was brought up and my parents still live. There are 
numerous schools in the area whose pupils benefit from having access to this land. Local 
families and the elderly who use the path at Merryhills Way as part of their daily exercise 
and a pollution free way of accessing the local shops of Oakwood. The charm and attraction 
for those living and wishing to live in this area is all down to the beautiful green spaces 
available to view and use whilst still being in an area that is commutable and has fantastic 
local amenities. Why change it??

There are so many brownfield sites and run-down high streets with easily convertible 
empty shops and office buildings across the borough that could be put to better use by 
building affordable housing there instead. It just doesn't make any sense to use the small 
thriving countryside that we do have left. Also, the impact on climate change by removing 
our 'breathing' land will be detrimental to our children's future.

I believe there is a lot of opposition to these plans and I really hope that the views of those 
people are listened to and not just the views of an industry wanting to make money.
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https://enfieldsociety.org.uk/documents/localplan/extract-chase-park.pdf
https://enfieldsociety.org.uk/documents/localplan/extract-chase-park.pdf

